Dalton Select Board Meeting Minutes of June 18, 2018

Present were Selectmen: Nancy McVetty, Kathy Barden & Jay McCusker

Called to order 6:30 PM

Minutes were read. Kathy made the motion to accept as written. Jay seconded. Jay pointed out that the second to the motion regarding AAA Pump was not recorded, nor the approval. Corrections were made. Approved 3-0

Checks were signed. The second issue Sewer Warrant was signed.

John Bean was present to ask about the process to protest his tax bill amount. He feels that the town has it appraised for more than the bank.

Jay pointed out that the bank appraisal and town assessment will not necessarily match. Jessie told John that letters will be going out from Purvis & Associates soon giving them their new assessment value from the 2018 total revaluation. He will be given a time to meet with Gary Fournier to discuss his appraisal and his concerns. If that does not meet his satisfaction he can then apply for an abatement after the second issue bill goes out.

Deed issues were discussed. A call will be made to LGC to ask some questions. No decisions were made.

Jessie reported that White's Septic were coming Tuesday the 19th to pump the Municipal Building. It has been 5 years.

No further business. Meeting adjourned 6:50 PM

Next meeting June 18, 2018

Respectfully submitted,

Jessie Wentworth Administrative Assistant Dalton Selectboard

Minutes approved by Selectboard Members on 7/2/18

Jay McCusker Selectboard Member

Dalton Select Board Meeting

Kathy Barden, Selectboard Member

Nancy McVetty Selectboard Chairman